

4 May, 2022

## **Update on COVID-19 Vigilance Measures**

Dear Members,

Pursuant to the Government's latest announcement, the epidemic trend continued to be stabilized, some of the social distancing measures will be further relaxed this coming Thursday, 5 May. The Club will therefore launch the further updated precautionary measures until further notice. The detailed measures are as belows:

## 1. Sports and Recreational Facilities

- Indoor and Outdoor Swimming Pools will re-open subject to the regulations and restrictions under Chapter 599F of the Laws of Hong Kong,
- Indoor Jacuzzi, Sauna Room and Steam Room remain closed,
- Members and guests are allowed not to wear masks when they are exercising in outdoor sports facilities, such as Tennis Courts, Mini Soccer Pitch and Golf Driving Range,
- No dancing activity and karaoke is allowed.

## 2. Restaurants

- Both Chinese Restaurant and Verbena Café will remain open until 9:59pm,
- Dine-in and takeaway services will be available until 9:59pm (last orders at 9:30pm),
- The maximum number of persons per table will be increased from 4 to 8, and banquets with no more than 20 persons will be allowed,
- Each membership can only book a maximum of 3 tables at a time,
- Live performance, dancing activity, karaoke and other entertainment in card rooms must not be allowed.

## 3. Group gatherings of more than 4 persons in public places will remain prohibited.

Other vigilance measures implemented previously are still in place, including temperature screening, mandatory scanning of "LeaveHomeSafe" venue QR code and "Vaccine Pass", and pro-actively showing the scanning record or the exemption certificate with QR code to the staff members of the Club for record while entering the Club or other selected premises. In addition, wearing of face masks at all times (except when eating or drinking) and maintaining social distancing at least 1.5 metre apart from others are also required.

The Club will continue to closely monitor the epidemic situation and review the various measures as required.

For further enquiries, please feel free to contact us at 2397 4311. Thank you for your understanding and continued support.

Yours sincerely,

The Club Management Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

